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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Project Title: Twin Oaks Valley Winery 
	Lead Agency: City of San Marcos
	Contact Name: Norm Pedersen
	Email: npedersen@san-marcos.net
	Phone Number: 760-744-1050
	Project Location: City of San Marcos, County of San Diego
	Project Description: The project site is located at 1451 Mulberry Drive in the City of San Marcos (City). The project proposes development of a winery, including tasting room and production building, a processing area, an outdoor tasting patio, and associated parking. The project would be located on the northeastern corner of Assessor’s Parcel Number (APN) 182-132-09-00, which encompasses 4.25 acres (project site). The project site is currently designated as Agricultural/Residential (AG) and has an existing residence and vineyard on site (City of San Marcos 2012a).
Under Director’s Permit (DP 16-021), the applicant previously operated a winery facility with a tasting room on the adjacent property at 1575 Mulberry Drive. Currently, all equipment and wines are being stored at 1451 Mulberry Drive. The project would relocate the winery facility approximately 300 feet to the north, to a new building proposed for the project site. The winery would occupy the northeast corner of the project site and disturb approximately 17,000 square feet of land to control slopes. The building footprint is approximately 2,000 square feet (sf). The proposed winery building would be two stories tall (approximately 33 feet in height), and the total building square footage would be 3,582 sf. The total enclosed building area would make up 3,107 sf, and the second story terrace would be approximately 475 sf. A public tasting area would encompass approximately 600 sf of the enclosed building area (Figure 2, Site Plan). The remaining enclosed building area would be wine production areas. The winery would include a 240 sf outdoor tasting area, overflow outdoor storage and production area, indoor tasting room, barrel room, mechanical room, two bathrooms,         
	Project's Effects: Although the cultural report did not identify any archaeological resources on-site, there is still the potential for impacts to cultural resources during construction. Implementation of the City's standard cultural and tribal cultural resources mitigation measures would reduce potential impacts to a less than significant level. No other impacts would occur as a result of the proposed project.
	Areas of Controversy: Public concerns received by the City included noise, aesthetics, and traffic.
	List of Agencies: N/A


